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Narrandera High School  

Issue 17 Week 4 Term 4 Tuesday 26th October 2021 

Dear Narrandera High Families,  

The term continues to progress very quickly at Narrandera High School. There are many important 

activities taking place at our school over the next few weeks and it is vitally important that all stu-

dents are at school each day, unless unwell or on other urgent leave.  
 

All students are expected - and will be supported - to be at school every day. 
 

Improving student attendance and increasing the numbers of students with an attendance rate over 

90% will continue to be a priority this term. Research indicates a strong correlation between attend-

ance and long term educational, social and health outcomes for young people. Staff will be contact-

ing families as required to encourage increased attendance. Your support around this initiative is 

very much appreciated.  
 

Junior Yearly Examinations  

All students in Years 7-10 will be completing yearly examinations next week and the week after 

(November 1 – November 12). A timetable for these exams is included as part of this newsletter. If 

students are sick on the day of an exam, parents should contact the school as a matter of priority, 

preferably before the exam is scheduled. Students should be preparing for these exams now.  

Check In Assessments  

This week and next, all students in Years 7, 8 and 9 will be completing online ‘check in’ assess-

ments in reading and numeracy. All students in Department of Education schools across the state 

will be completing these assessments. The data will be used by staff to assess how students are 

progressing and to plan for future teaching and learning.   

Delayed Rollover to New Academic Year 

As a result of the HSC Exams being pushed back (HSC Exams do not commence until Week 6, T4 

– 9 November) our ‘rollover’ to our new academic year will also be pushed back until Week 8 

(November 22). This is necessary as the Year 11 students will be completing HSC exams up until 

this time. As Term 4 is an 11-week term, all year groups will still have 4 weeks of the new academ-

ic year in 2021.  

Stage 6 Update 

We are looking forward to farewelling Year 12 this Friday at their final assembly. Due to 

COVID restrictions, the assembly will be restricted to Stage 6 students and staff only. The 

assembly, however, will be professionally livestreamed for all families to view. The 2022 

new student leaders (Captains and Prefects) will also be announced and badged at this 

event. The link to the livestream will be emailed to families this week. The assembly will 

commence at 11.15am sharp.  

After this Friday, all Stage 6 students are not required at school until the rollover (November 

22) unless completing a HSC Exam.  
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Year 12 Final Fundraiser – This Thursday 28 October 

This Thursday Year 12 will be holding their final fundraiser in support of their local charities – Narrandera Can-Assist 

and Narrandera Hospital Auxiliary. All students are able to wear casual clothes on this day, for a gold coin do-

nation. The students are also hosting a Butler’s auction and a car wash to boost their fundraising efforts. The auction 

will involve Year 12 students auctioning off their labour for staff or student bidders. Mr Horrell and Clemente Gonzalez

-Monardes (Year 8) will also be undertaking the ‘big shave’ to bolster the Year 12 fundraising tally. Your support of 

this fundraising effort is very much appreciated.  

Parent Tell Them From Me Survey  

Seeking feedback from our school community is very important to us at Narrandera High School. The ‘Tell Them 

From Me’ surveys provide schools with information about strengths and successes, as well as target areas for im-

provement. I encourage all parents and carers to complete the survey by clicking on the following link:  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/m632j 

All responses are completely anonymous.  

Staffing Update  

Mrs Helen Langley is currently on long service leave until the end of the year. During this time, Samantha Irons 

(Weeks 4-7) and Shaun Brooker (Weeks 8-11) will be Relieving as Deputy Principal focused on Years 7, 9 and 11 

and Mr Jeff Walster will be the Deputy Principal responsible for Years 8, 10 and 12. 

Mrs Simone Walsh will continue in her Deputy Principal – Instructional Leader role focused on teaching and learning.  

Kind Regards, 

Marni Milne 

Principal 

EDUCATION SUPPORT TRAINEESHIP 

Are you finishing school and wanting a career in education? Want to get 

hands on experience before heading to University?  

Narrandera High School has an opportunity available for 2022 that will en-

able you to undertake a Certificate III in Education Support while working 

full-time as an Assistant School Learning Support Officer at our school.  

To express your interest in this position, please submit a resume and a max-

imum two A4 page cover letter outlining your suitability to undertake this 

traineeship to the Principal, Marni Milne (marni.milne3@det.nsw.edu.au) 

by Friday 5 November 2021.   

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/m632j
mailto:marni.milne3@det.nsw.edu.au
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YEAR 12 FUNDRAISER 

YEAR 7 IMMUNISATIONS 

Immunisations will be held at school on  

Wednesday 27th October.   

Please read the following in relation to Covid vaccinations.  

NSW Health states that routine administration of a COVID-19 vaccine on the same day 

as any other vaccine is not recommended.  The preferred minimal interval between re-

ceipt of COVID-19 vaccine and any other vaccine is 7 days.  Considering these recom-

mendations,  the date Year 7 students are now scheduled to receive their 2nd dose 

Gardisal (HPV vaccine) is the 27th of October 2021 at Narrandera High School. There-

fore, any students in Year 7 that receives a COVID-19 vaccine on or after the 20th of 

October 2021 will not be able to receive their routine 2nd dose of Gardisal (HPV vaccine) on the 27th of October at the 

school vaccination clinic.  They will need to attend their GP 7 days following receipt of the COVID-19 vaccine or as 

soon as possible thereafter to receive it.  

For further information please see https://www.ncirs.org.au/covid-19/covid-19-vaccines-frequently-asked-questions 

On the 15th October Year 12 conducted another Cas-

ual Clothes day and Bake sale raising a further $850 

for CanAssist Narrandera and Narrandera Hospital 

Auxiliary.  

The cake auction was very well received and raised 

over $250 for three whole 

cakes!!! Well done kids. 

https://www.ncirs.org.au/covid-19/covid-19-vaccines-frequently-asked-questions
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STAGE 6 SPORT/COOKING 

Year 12 have been enjoying their Wednesday afternoon sport 

over their last few weeks/days of school.  They have been doing 

a variety of activities, including cooking and scavenger hunts 

thanks to Mrs McLay. 
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YEAR 12 FUNDRAISER 
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STAGE 4 YEARLY EXAMS - YEAR 7 
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STAGE 4 YEARLY EXAMS - YEAR 8 
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STAGE 5 YEARLY EXAMS - YEAR 9 
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STAGE 5 YEARLY EXAMS - YEAR 10 
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STAGE 6 — HSC 
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STAGE 6 — HSC 

QUOTE 

 

Formal education will make you a living; 

self-education will make you a fortune. 

Jim Rohn      
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CLONTARF 
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LEVEL 3 GUIDELINES 
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PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

FEE-FREE TAFE COURSES OVER SUMMER 
 
Summer Skills is a fee-free short course program to support skill development over the summer months 
for school leavers aged between 16 – 24 years. For more info contact Mr Ireland at Narrandera High 
School or go to: 
https://www.tafensw.edu.au/summer-skills#courses  
 

 
 
Whether you plan to attend TAFE NSW, university, have a gap year or are still undecided, TAFE have a 
course that can give you the skills for a brighter future. Courses include: 

• ABLETON FUNDAMENTALS-ELECTRONIC 

MUSIC 

• BUILDING CREATIVE DIGITAL IMAGING 

SKILLS 

• BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION - COMPUTER 

SKILLS 

• CYBER CONCEPTS (CYBER SECURITY) 

• DESIGN AND BUILD A WEBSITE 

• ESPRESSO COFFEE 

• HOSPITALITY SKILLS 

• INTRO TO WORKING IN THE PET INDUSTRY 

• INTRODUCTION TO ACCOUNTING 

• INTRODUCTION TO WORKING IN HEALTH AND 

COMMUNITY SERVICES 

• MENTAL HEALTH #2 

• RETAIL CUSTOMER SERVICE 

Closing date is Friday 10th December 2021.  

Applications can be posted to PO Box 298 Narrandera NSW. 

Interviews will be held on Friday 28th January 2022. Please keep this date free. 

https://www.tafensw.edu.au/summer-skills#courses
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Council elections are now set for 4 December 2021. 
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